
Yavapai Roadrunner RV Club 
Quarterly Meeting @ Prescott Valley Blue Compass 

July 20, 2024 

 At 5:00 p.m., Dan Grayson led the Pledge of Allegiance.  Jerri Rook said a 
prayer before the potluck.  Dan Grayson said there were no new members to 
introduce. 

The club members enjoyed the wonderful potluck. 

President, Jerry Winters called the meeting to order at 5:45 p.m. He gave 
his goals for the year:  have fun, get everyone involved, more outings, 
recruitment, support local Vets and Blue Compass.  “The club is only as 
strong as it’s members and volunteers!” 

Old Business 
	 Ray Schultz reported the Kingman Street Drags, May 16-20, was 
professionally executed.  Over 250 cars on Friday, Saturday and Sunday 
raced til 10 p.m. The RV Park was about 1/3 mile from the races.  A side trip 
to Oatman was interesting and saw lots of donkeys. 

	 Jerri Rook, Co-wagonmasters with Winters, reported the June 3-7 
trip to Railside RV in Williams was well attended with 7 rigs and Shirley 
Critelli stayed in a nearby motel. Monday was the welcome dinner with Pulled 
Pork. There was a day of games, attended Black Barts, Lowell Observatory, 
Lumberyard Brewery in Flagstaff.  Also had a tour of the Grand Canyon 
Brewery, Happy Hour and dinner in Williams. 

	 Ozzie Gerro reported on the Williams Car Show that was held June 
7-11.  It was a huge show and well worth going. 

Secretary Report 
	 Mary Meyers was absent so Jerry Winters asked for any questions on 
Minutes of April 17, 2024.  Jerri Rook moved to accept the Minutes, 
Seconded by Ray Schultz.  Motion carried.  



Treasurer’s Report 
	 Barb Geiger reported the Club currently has $2500 in the account.  
Most of the money earnings from now until we start collecting dues will be 
from the Raffles and 50/50.  The money being paid out goes to the 
Wagonmasters and their trips. 

Membership Report 
	 Dan Grayson responded there are no new members. 

New Business 
	 Ruidoso, NM:  Barb Geiger explained the trip to Ruidoso is a “go” after 
the fires. She talked to Donna, the owner of the RV Park, and learned the 
town is open, as is the Race Track.  All is open.  No flooding.  Itinerary 
coming soon. 
	 Dolores, CO:  Sept 11-16.  Co-Wagonmasters Gerro and Grayson.  Call 
Dan to sign up.  More details to follow for those who sign up. 
	 Durango, CO:  Sept 16-20.  Wagonmaster, Lee Rosenfeld.  Staying in 
Alpen Rose Campground.  Leaving from Dolores to Durango.  Several will be 
taking the Silverton/Durango train ride. 
	 Moab, Utah: Oct 14-18.  Wagonmaster, Ray Schultz.  So far just the 
Taylors and Shultz are registered to go.  Arches NP, Canyonland NP. 
	 Rocky Point, Mexico: Oct 11-15 (tentative).  Wagonmaster, Jerry 
Winters said there are presently security issues, but will keep the club 
updated. 
	 Verde River RV Resort: Nov 8-11.  Ray Schultz said so far 14 rigs have 
signed up.  Additional sites are set aside until August 1.  There will be a 
dinner on Saturday, and annual Quarterly/Planning meeting on Sunday.  
	 President, Jerry Winters explained that a new member was sent a 
reimbursement of dues and badge, with a letter explaining why he is no 
longer a member of the Club. 
	 Blue Compass Costco Show:  date unknown 
	 Survey of Members for the Christmas Party:  18 responses, of which 
15 said Elks and 3 said elsewhere.  Pat George, Chairperson for the Dec 12 
Christmas Party, is busy along with Audra, Carolyn, Diane, Shirley and Mary. 
	 Garage Sale:  Anyone interested in heading up a Garage Sale to earn 
money for the Club, please contact Jerry Winters. 



	 Officer Elections:  Will be held in November.  Possible positions are: 
President, V-Pres, Secretary, Treasurer, Membership.  Think about 
volunteering to be an officer of the Club. 

Blue Compass Update:  Gonzo Romero and Shelly Kern 
	 Shelly - New 2025’s are coming in and if anyone is interested in 
trading up, please let her know.  There is a Roadside Assistance Package that 
is well worth the money.  Also included is 14 FREE nights at Thousand Trails. 
	 Gonzo - There is now a Consignment Coordinator.  Also, they can pull 
rigs from any Blue Compass store in the world. 

Facebook & WEB update:  Ray Schultz.  Both are updated with Newsletters 
and Calendars. 
Sunshine Club Update: Diane Grayson.  Haven’t heard anything from anyone. 
Merchandise Update: Sally Rosenfeld.  Says thank you to all the folks that 
bought merchandise in April. 
DJ Update: Lee Rosenfeld.  Send him an email with song suggestions. 
Communications Update:  Jerri Rook.  Everyone seems to be getting the 
communications.   
Veteran’s Update:  Brad Bean.  Thank you letters are received after each 
donation.  
Newsletter Update:  Janis Bevier.  Newsletter sent out in July.  Great job! 
She and Jim are on a trip at this time.  

Raffle & 50/50 - Cheryl Gerro won $35, but donated $20 back to the Club. 
Barb Geiger suggested we pay $5 per Raffle ticket.  Will discuss later. 

Adjourn:  6:47 p.m. 

Respectfully submitted, 
Jerri Rook, filling in for Mary Meyers 


